## DARTMOUTH MEDICAL SCHOOL HANOVER NEW HAMPSHIRE

June 10, 1941

Fred W. Rankin, M.D. 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred:

I am now in the loafing stage of convalescence, having parked my gall bladder with Howard Clute. While in the hospital I read of your recent election as President-Elect of the A.M.A. and hasten to send my congratulations.

You seem to be undertaking the office at a strenuous period, but I know you will enjoy the challenge.

If you ever get within sight of this country, I hope you will look me up.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

John P. Bowler, M.D.

JPB: JLI